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Date: 19.03.2025 Time: 11:00 hrs 

 

Subject: STEWARDS DECISION No. 1 Document No: 2.2 
 

 

From: The Stewards 
 

To: The Competitor PH.PH of car No. 31 
 Crew MIGUEL DIAZ ABOITIZ / MIGUEL IBÁÑEZ 
 
 All Competitors / crew members 
 

 
The Stewards, having received a request from the above competitor and having consulted with the FIA 
Deputy Technical Delegate, have considered the following matter and determine the following: 
 
Facts The competitor requested a new scrutineering time for car No. 31 as at pre-rally 

scrutineering it was found out that the original seat of car No. 31 did not match with 
the homologation of the seat supports and therefore a spare seat needs to be sent 
from Europe to Kenya. 

  

Decision The Stewards authorise the new scrutineering of this spare part after considering the 
aforementioned extraordinary circumstances explained by the competitor. The 
competitor is required to contact the FIA Deputy Technical Delegate for scrutineering 
as soon as the spare part is available but no later than 18:30 hrs on Wednesday, 19th 
March 2025. 
 
Considering that the competitor is a P2 driver, the Stewards authorise waiving the 
mandatory one passage in the Shakedown as required by Article 12.2 of the 
Supplementary Regulations. 

  
 
Competitors are reminded that they have the right to appeal certain decisions of the Stewards, in 
accordance with Article 15 of the 2025 FIA International Sporting Code and Chapter 4 of the FIA Judicial 
and Disciplinary Rules. 
 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 

Tanja Geilhausen  Alice Scutellà  Tuta Mionki 
The Stewards 
 
 
This decision was notified to the Competitor’s officially nominated representative as below: 
 

Name (in block letters): FERRAN CALM Date: 19.3.2025 

Position within the team: TEAM MANAGER Time: 11:05 

 
Published on the Organiser’s Digital Notice Board on 19.3.2025 at 11:20 hrs. 


